
St. Fillan’s Primary and Nursery Class Parent Council

Minutes of Parent Council Meeting
Tuesday, 6th September 2022 – Teams Call
Present
Maria McKinney (MMcK)

Parent Council Member (Chair)

Brian Bourke (BB)


Head Teacher
Mrs Brennan



Staff Representative

Chris Peacock



Community Representative
Marianne McCoy


Church Representative

Anne Martin



Parent Member
Andrew Carse



Parent Member

Rosalind Sweeney

Gavin Watson

Scott McGregor

Julie Ionta



Clerk

Apologies
Preneet Dhillen



Treasurer

Des McGuire (DMcG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

1. Opening Prayer/Welcome/Apologies

MMcK welcomed all to meeting and introductions were made.  MMcK also confirmed the purpose of the Parent Council.
2. Head Teacher Report
Primary One: the primary one classes have settled in well – there are two full classes this year.
During the first mass of the school year some of the pupils in the Pope Francis Award led a Laudate Si’ commitment.

Pope Francis Faith Award: enrolment letters have been sent to primary six children.  Some discussions are taking place around the structure of the Pope Francis Faith Award Group.

Meet the Teacher was held on 31st August, the first time since 2019.  A feedback form has been sent to parents and the feedback was very positive with parents enjoying the atmosphere in the school, their child’s environment and getting to see some examples of children’s work.

Depute Head Vacancy:  the post will be advertised internally in the next week.

Parking update: The Community Safety Team and Community Police visited the school and have advised that they are not able to close roads but can issue fines.  Leaflets have been provided and can be issued to parents, particularly to those who are parking in Crompton Avenue during the no drive zone times.
Masses at Christ the King Church will take place for each year groups.  The hope is that one year group a month will be able to attend mass at the Church.

3. Parking Update
AM confirmed that an application has been made to the Linn Area for six Parking Buddies.  BB advised that two Parking Buddies have been donated to the school by the Community Safety Team.
AM asked if there was an update on the Keep Clear line painting on Kilmailling Road. There has been no update on when the line painting will be renewed.
4. Financial Report
The Parent Council account balance is £3260.  This money was planned to be used for additional playground markings but MMcK suggested that additional suggestions be submitted by the school to allow the money to be used. AC suggested involving the school.  BB agreed and advised that the original idea for playground markings came from the children themselves.
ACTION

Mr Bourke to gather suggestions from the school re use of Parent Council funds for next meeting.
5. Grant Applications
MMcK asked people to advise of any potential funds that become available.
CP advised that he would be stepping down as Community Representative due to other commitments.  MMcK asked for volunteers to help with funding applications as they become available. SMcG and JI offered to help with any applications.

ACTION:

JI to add Community Representative vacancy to next agenda and send out description of role.
6. Holyrood Update

No update on this occasion.  KN hoping to attend next meeting and can update.
7. PTA Update

CP has taken on role of Chair.  Potential events before Christmas include:  Break the Rules, Halloween Disco, Christmas Fair.  MMcK thanked the PTA for the events that took place last year.  BB said that the school had a drop-in visit from the new Director of Education during the June fun day who remarked on the active PTA body.
8. AOB

Primary Seven trip: Costs have significantly increased for Lockerbie Manor and the school are awaiting costs for Blairvardach and Ardentinny.  Once availability and costs have been determined information will be sent to parents.  It may be that there will be a reduction in the number of days of the trip to help with costs.
Fundraising for school trips was suggested as a way to help.  MMcC advised that St. Nicholas Care Trust have funding to help with school residential trips that is currently under used.
Parent Council Internal Communication

E-mail was agreed as the main, formal way of communicating.  It was also agreed that no messages would be sent on What’s App after 8.00pm.

Mr Bourke also asked that as the composition of the parent council has changed considerably over the last year, that all new vacancies must go through the proper process to ensure that they are constitutionally correctly nominated and seconded. Mrs Ionta agreed with this to ensure we have the correct number of people at each of the positions in the council. 

Thank you to DMcG for donating nets for the football goals.

It was agreed that Paul McCabe, local councillor, would be invited to attend the next meeting.

9. Next meeting

The next Parent Council meeting will take place on Tuesday, 11th October 2022, 630-730pm.  Meeting Room, St. Fillan’s Primary.
At this meeting all the committee will need to sign the PC Social Media Policy.
	


Julie Ionta
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